
 

 

Farley Home and School Association 
Minutes of December 7th, 2022 Meeting 

A meeting of Farley Home & School Association (the “Association”) was held in person and 
through a hybrid model at Farley Elementary School on Wednesday, December 7th, 2022 at 6:30 p.m., 
pursuant to notice duly given. 

 
Present were Andre Costa (President), Julie Collins & Lauren Grover (Vice-Presidents), Sarah 

Tracey (Treasurer) and Fabiana Hummel (Secretary) constituting the directors in office and therefore a 
quorum.  In addition, present by invitation were numerous parents of Farley Elementary students. Mrs. 
Scanlon was present at this meeting representing the School. Mr. Costa presided the meeting and Mrs. 
Hummel kept the minutes.  

 
Mr. Costa started the meeting with a welcome to everyone present.  

 
Action Items:  
 

• No action items at this time.  
 
Discussion Items: 
 

• Finance Update: Sara Tracy gave an overview of the budget.  
 

• Holiday Event (for Kids): Ashley Oliveira gave an overview. Everything has been purchased. They 
have placed a signup sheet through the Association’s Facebook page recruiting volunteers.    
 

• Cookie Swap: Mrs. Hummel gave an overview. We have plenty of volunteers to bring in cookies. 
Lauren Grover and Ariane Morais have volunteered to collect cookies from parent drop off. 
Gilma DeFranzo and Erica Ankstitus will help with set up the day of.   

 
• Bathroom Baskets: Bathroom baskets are running low. The Association will purchase more 

items to replenish.    
 

• “Caregiver Courageous Poses” Slide show: Mrs. Scanlon presented a Caregiver Courageous 
Poses slide show she made of the pictures of caregivers taken during caregiver/teacher 
conferences. Caregivers who did not have their photo taken can take one and email it to Mrs. 
Scanlon and she will add them to the slide show.  



 

• Courtyard Shed: Mr. Costa shared that 75% of the project is completed but the shed will need a 
flat foundation. The playground shed will have to be place elsewhere since the mulch is not 
allowing the door to close completely.  

 

• Scholastic: Mrs. Scanlon explained that Scholastic has now been added to the curriculum 
budget.  

 
• Gym Baffles: Mrs. Scanlon has explained that she has put this item into the school budget – it 

has not yet been approved but she will keep us posted.  
 

• Starfall Subscription: Mrs. Gasek requested that the Association pay for this subscription. Mrs. 
Scanlon will collect more information on it and let us know.  

 
• Popcorn & PJ’s: This event will be back in January. Mrs. Zinner is looking for volunteers to read.   

 
 
Then, there being no further business to come before the meeting, upon a motion duly made it was 

unanimously 

 

RESOLVED: To adjourn. 
Adjourned at approximately 7:30 p.m.  
A true record. 

 
ATTEST: 
 

Fabiana N. Hummel 
Fabiana N. Hummel 
Secretary 
 


